
 
Senate Educa+on Commi0ee 

Tes+mony on SB 479, KPERS re+rement for teachers 
Prepared by Dr. Brent Yeager, Superintendent 

March 5, 2024 
 
Chair Baumgardner and members of the commi0ee: 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to tes+fy in support of SB 479, a bill that would transfer cer+fied 
teachers from KPERS 3 to KPERS 2.  First and foremost, we appreciate that this commi0ee and, 
especially, members of the Olathe delega+on have worked with us to be0er understand how the 
changes made in 2015 have impacted our ability to retain newer teachers and fill vacancies within 
the district.  
 
In short, this proposal ma0ers because: 

• It posi+vely impacts our ability to retain teachers 
who entered the profession following the 
changes made in 2015,  

• It levels the playing field as we compete with 
neighboring districts in Missouri and, most 
importantly,  

• It helps ensure that we can a0ract high-quality 
professionals to work with our students.  

 
Olathe Public Schools is the second-largest school 
district in the state and the largest in the Kansas City 
metropolitan area, with a student popula+on of 
approximately 29,000 students. The district employs 
4,311 FTEs, including 2,706.25 cer+fied FTEs (see the 
table to the right for a breakdown of district personnel).  
 
In August 2023, Olathe Public Schools was named the 
No.4 Best Employer in the state of Kansas by Forbes 
Magazine1. Olathe Public Schools was the highest 
ranked K-12 school district on the list. The district was 
also named No. 12 on Forbes’ list of best mid-size 
employers in the United States. These rankings come 
not just because of our compensa+on, but because of 

 
1 Forbes partnered with market research firm Sta5sta to survey 70,000 workers at companies in all 50 states and the District of 
Columbia. Par5cipants were asked if they would recommend their employer to others, and to evaluate their employer based on 
working condi5ons, diversity, compensa5on packages, poten5al for development, company image and more. Par5cipants also 
assessed employers beyond their own. All surveys were anonymous to encourage candor. 

https://www.forbes.com/lists/best-employers-by-state/?sh=648598421983


the investment we make in our teachers – targeted and meaningful professional in-service 
opportuni+es, robust mentoring programs, and opportuni+es for growth. We invest heavily in our 
teachers because we know that the return on that investment has a direct impact on student learning 
and success.  
 
Olathe Public Schools is among the top five employers in the City of Olathe. As the Olathe and 
Johnson County economies con+nue to grow, the district ocen finds itself not only compe+ng with 
other school districts for employees but also with a diverse workforce that offers compe++ve 
compensa+on plans for individuals of varying skill levels and backgrounds.  
 
I raise these issues because it is a necessity – not a preference – that our district offer a compe++ve 
re+rement plan for our teachers and staff. On behalf of the Olathe Board of Educa+on and the many 
teachers our district employs, we ask that you pass SB 479 out favorably. 
  
 
 
 
 
  
 


